

Church of Virgin Mary & St. Athanasius

"Therefore, if anyone is in Christ, the new creation has come:
The old has gone, the new is here!"

2 Corinthians 5:17

Dear beloved congregation,

Happy New Year to you and your family, and to all your loved ones! May the Peace of God and the Joy of the birth of Christ illuminate your heart fill your life and homes with love, joy, and peace throughout the New Year.

Faith makes all things possible. Hope makes all things happen. Love makes all things lovely.



As you know, this project has been a dream for all of us for many years and we are getting very close to starting the construction process in the near future. The project will house a **new church named after Father Pishoy Kamel**, contemplation and worship areas for youngster, youth, seniors and families as well as our Dioceses headquarters. Fr. Pishoy Kamel has a long history with our church as in 1974, he was the one who inspired and

encouraged the few people then living in Mississauga to start and register our Church.

We are now working on the final administrative item with the City of Mississauga and the Region of Peel. This relates to the development charges that the City and Region charge for new developments. We are having active negotiations with City officials to resolve this final hurdle to commence construction on our project. Upon completion of this phase, we will be able to tender for start of construction.

As we get close to starting the project, we need your prayers and continued support to make our dream a reality. You truly have always been a big blessing to the Church over the years and we know you will continue to care for your home. You can contribute directly through a cheque to The Church of the Virgin Mary or online at cccnet.ca. You may also choose to donate by E-transfer from your bank:

Recipient Name: VMSA and Recipient email: cheerfulgiver@cccnet.ca. It should NOT ask you for a security question. Enter your full name and address in the comments section for a donation receipt.

We wish you a blessed Feast of the Nativity and a Happy New Year in 2023. May God bestow all His blessings for you and your loved ones.

With all of our love and appreciation, The Church



كنيسة العذراء مربم والقديس أثناسيوس

"إذا كان أحد في المسيح فهو خليقة جديدة. الأشياء العتيقة قد مضت. هو ذا الكل قد صار جديداً" 2 كورنثوس 5: 17

الأحباء المباركين،

كل عام وانتم جميعاً بخير

سلام الله وأفراح الميلاد تنير قلوبكم وتقودكم إلى ربنا يسوع المسيح، الذى اختار أن يصبح واحد منا، ويكون اسمه عمانوئيل الذى تفسيره الله معنا. لينعم الله عليكم بالمحبة والفرح والسلام طوال العام الجديد.

الإيمان يجعل كل شيء ممكنا. الرجاء يجعل كل شيء يحدث. المحبة تجعل كل الأشياء جميلة.

بالإيمان والرجاء والمحبة، قد حققنا بنعمة ربنا تقدم كبير في مشروع مركز القديس أثناسيوس الذي سيحتوي على

1- كنيسة جديدة باسم

القديس أبونا بيشوى كامل

الذي نحن له مدينون لأنه أول من شجع القلة المقيمة بميسيسوجا في عام على تسجيل كنيستنا.

2- 23 فصل لمدارس الأحد،

3- وقاعات للشباب والمسنين والعائلات بالإضافة إلى مكاتب الأبرشية.



لقد قامت الكنيسة بالإجابة على جميع الأسئلة المتعلقة بالتنمية وتصريح البناء وجارى الآن التفاوض على رسوم التطوير التي تفرضها مدينة ميسيسوجا ومنطقة بيل. ونتوقع انهاء هذه المرحلة قريبا وابتداء المناقصة لبدء البناء.

يمكنك المساهمة في هذا المشروع اولا بصلواتك الدامة وثانيا بإحدى الوسائل الآتية:

- اتقدمه التبرعات عن طريق شيك لكنيسة العذراء مريم والقديس أثناسيوس-1
 - 2- التبرع الإلكتروني على موقع الكنيسة cccnet.ca
- 3- التحويل المالي عبر البريد الإلكتروني (e-transfer) من خلال البنك الذي تتعامل معه بالمعلومات التالية:
 - اسم المستلم: كنيسة VMSA
 - عنوان البريد الإلكتروني للمستلم: cheerfulgiver@cccnet.ca
 - يجب ألا يطلب منك سؤال أمان.
 - أدخل اسمك الكامل وعنوانك في قسم التعليقات للحصول على الإيصال الضريبي

نشكركم من اجل صلاواتكم الدائمة ومحبتكم ونطلب من الرب ان يعوض تعبكم بكل خير.